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TO: PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

FROM: David A. Hulseberg, Village Manager Agis

DATE: March 26, 2012 (BOT) Date: April 5, 2012

TITLE: PC 12-09: 640 - 685 N. Charlotte Street and 2 - 23 E. LeMoyne Avenue
SUBMITTED BY:  Department of Community Development ¥,

BACKGROUND/POLICY IMPLICATIONS:

Your Plan Commission transmits for your consideration its recommendation relative to the
above-mentioned petition. This petition requests that the Village take the following actions for
the subject properties located in the R2PD Single-Family Residence District, Planned
Development:

1. An amendment to Ordinances 4566 & 4772, for the Providence Glen Planned
Development, to provide exceptions to the minimum rear yard setback requirements of the R2
Single-Family Residence District. This amendment would allow for a further deviation from
Section 155.407(F)(4), as amended by Ordinance 5083, to reduce the rear yard setback from
thirty-five (35) feet to fifteen (15) feet within the Providence Glen Planned Development, for
purposes of constructing attached one-story screen porches (three season rooms).

2. A variation from Section 155.508(C)(6)(a) (Planned Development Standards) to allow
the rear yards on the perimeter of the planned development to be less than that required in the
abutting zoning district and underlying subject properties.

The Plan Commission recommended denial of this petition.

At the April 12, 2012 Village Board Meeting, it was suggested that the rear yard setback
amendments associated with PC 12-09 may not be appropriate for the entire Providence Glen
Subdivision. As a result the petition was remanded to the Plan Commission specifically directed
the Plan Commissioners to review only the following items:

1. Should only those properties along the east side of N. Charlotte St. (11 lots) have the
right to a rear yard setback reduction from thirty (30) feet to fifteen (15) feet for purposes
of constructing a screen porch addition.
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2. Should the area of the screened porch additions be capped, not to exceed 300 square feet
in area? ‘

At the May 21, 2012 Plan Commission meeting the above items were considered and the Plan
Commission once again recommended denial of this request.

Please place this on the June 7, 2012 Board of Trustees agenda under Items for Separate Action.

Fiscal Impact/Funding Source:

Review (as necessary):
Village Attormey X Date

Finance Director X ) Date

Village Manager W&L&M\O/ Date _5 / 30“/ i

NOTE: All materials must be submitted to and approved by the Village Manager's Office by
12:00 noon, Wednesday, prior to the Agenda Distribution.



